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Editor’s Corner

LETTER TO THE EDITOR
Reference: Francis Clermont, The Art of Being a Soldier Diplomat ~ 
From an Implicit Role to an Explicit Function, Canadian Military 
Journal, Volume 15, Number 2, Spring 2015.

I 
would like to commend the author for his contribution 
to a much-needed discussion. To further such, I would 
like to offer the following two observations. First, when 
highlighting the initiative of a soldier to learn Pashto 
on his own, the author states that the “professional 

development [PD] and training system did not provide him 
with all the tools he needed in order for him to fully perform 
his tasks.” I would suggest that the PD and training system 
provided what was asked for; it is for the operators to identify 
what is needed, and, in this context, it is the senior leaders 
who did not (early on) emphasize the language requirement. 
This is even supported in the article by the example from the 
lessons learned report of the Second Battalion of the Royal 
Vingt-deuxième Regiment Battle Group (2 R22eR BG), where 
operational counter-insurgency (COIN) requirements are identi-
fied, including linguistic training.

My second observation is that the recommendations offered 
by the author, which I personally support, require one primary 
resource – money. Without a reprioritization or balancing of 
funding for capability development (equipment and human), or 
a significant injection of funding from government, I fear that the 
necessary education of the NCM Corps simply will not happen.

Respectfully,

Peter Ball
Lieutenant-Commander
VENTURE, The Naval Officer Training Centre

78th  Fraser Highlanders of Montréal, take a fresh look at the actual 
geographical location of the Battle of the Plains of Abraham in 
1759 by evoking recent developments in geo-referencing. They 
contend that “…imprecise or erroneous depictions have been 
offered to historians, the interested public, and battlefield tourists 
over the last 180 years.”

Our resident defence commentator, Martin Shadwick, then 
takes a look at the Stephan Harper legacy with respect to national 
defence. Ultimately, he contends it was “…mixed, as is the case 
with most Canadian prime ministers. Given the sobering reali-
ties inherited from previous governments – be they a ‘hot war’ 
in Afghanistan, or a growing backlog of aging and inadequate 

equipment – the Harper government arguably managed defence 
comparatively well in its earlier years. That said, a number of mea-
sures might have fostered a stronger Harper legacy on defence…”

Finally, as usual, we close with a number of book reviews 
for our readers’ consideration.

Until the next time.

David L. Bashow
Editor-in-Chief

Canadian Military Journal
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